G.W.R.RA.

REGION J - CHAPTER BCA, VANCOUVER, B.C.

What great weather recently!!!! Spring is now here. We are
firmly in blossom season and motorcycles by what seems like
the hundreds are on the road.

On the weekend of last months meeting we also participated
in an ERC course with Chapter BC-D. The weekend started
on Friday evening with the theory part of ERC being held in
Surrey. It included an excellent video on riding, covering not
only the theory but also the results of applying it. About 25
riders and co-riders were in attendance.

To avoid a conflict with our regular meeting I attended the
Saturday session. After gathering at Tim Horton’s on An-
nacis (and doing what we do best — eating!!!) we moved to the
Delta Fire Hall on Annacis Island with riders and co-riders in
attendance for a final video.

fers then moved to the Unisource lot on Annacis. The
“weather was perfect — sunny with a bit of a breeze. The park-
ing lot at Unisource is excellent for this type of event — lots of
room for multiple exercises and large enough to do some
speed practice. Room or not, I found I was really rusty. The
circles seemed tighter than ever; the figure 8 just as tight; the
tight turns really tight. I was impressed with the manner in
which everyone else handled his or her bikes. I think I used to
do as well years ago!!!

After a couple of hours of one up practice we returned to Tim
Horton’s / Wendy’s for more people fuel. Then it was back to
Unisource to be joined by our co-riders and some two up
practice. Because of other commitments I had to leave about
3 pm. I’'m told things wrapped up about 4.

On Sunday, after the meeting, a couple of us traveled out to
the Sunday ERC session to see how they were doing. What a
change in the weather. Rain, cool.... extremely happy that I
had managed to be in the Saturday class!!! Never the less, the
Sunday group had a great day as well and, as a bonus, had
some wet road practice.

Thanks to Ian McAlpine and Karl Kuluski for organizing the
ERC and to Stirling Bates for a great job leading the day.
Stirling made it fun and didn’t push anyone beyond where
they wanted to go. All together 10 Chapter BC-A people par-
ticipated in what is a very important annual exercise.

On Tuesday May 1* we had our first weekly evening ride. Ian
McAlpine, Simon Scott, and I met at the Rodeo Drive-in at
152™ Street and Highway 10 at 7pm. Ivan Armstrong, Tues-
day evening leader, was under very heavy weather with the
flu or something comparable and couldn’t make it. We trav-
eled generally South to a tour of Marine Drive in White
Rock. For practice we tried the “big” hill both down and up.
We then made our way through Ocean Park and traveled less
known routes through the residential area between White
Rock and Crescent Beach. We passed more than one resi-
dence that caused us to drool. Continuing North we ended up
at Tim Horton’s/Wendy’s on Annacis. After coffee and deca-
dent food we parted with Ian and Simon returning to the
North Shore. A good start to what we hope will be a well-
attended weekly ride.

Shortly after the meeting at which you are reading this we
will be holding our annual Fun Run (on June 3). Organizers
will no doubt find some new roads once again. The weekend
after that (June 8/10) we gather for our annual rain weekend
at Vedder Campground. I hope that all of you will support
these events. If you are not into camping what about coming
out for the Sunday morning breakfast? I hope we’ll see all of
you at both events.

May is motorcycie month. In asking motorists to watch for us

we also take on an obligation to watch for them. Have a great
riding season and keep safety first.

Margaret and Barry Irvine.
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Chapter Director: Barry & Margaret Irvine Phone: (604) 597-8547
N Ass't Chapter Director: Rick & Heather Mclvor Phone: (604) 273-7282
BCA Web Site: http://users.imag.net/~opie/



CLASSIFIED

For Sale (3)

California Friendship three Sidecar mounted on 1989 Wine- ’
berry GL1500. Excellent condition, well maintained,
107000km. Easy steer, hitch, floorboards, Champion extra fuel
cell, Hartco Seat and backrest, lots of other accessories.
bhoogstins@finning.ca (604) 945-7701  $13,500 firm.

For sale (2)

1997 10.5 foot Okanogan camper,has queen sized bed, sleeps
four, fridge, stove, oven, shower, toilet, asking price $12,500
firm, $21,000 new call: 250-768-9597 Kelowna.

Very clean 1981 Wing in the $3,000 range.(no. as above)
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Birthdays

June July
5th Kelly Irvine 6th Pat Armstrong
8th Ken Tully 8th Tracie Smith
11th  Lorne Congdon 12th  Joan Maki
27th  Dale Campbell 17th Henry Bahn
30th  Julie Brennenstuhl 21st  Barbara Dueck
22nd  Jordan McRae
Anniversaries

June  6th Jim Brown & Jan Bai

8th Brian & Peggy Davis

14th  Barb & Rod Dueck

26th  Bev & Ken Tully

28th  Gord & Sharon Auld
July 10th  Dale & Wendy Campbell

26th  Amanda & Kelly Irvine

$okkokkk Rk ok kkokdkokok ok skok sk sk ok sokoskok sk sksk ok sk skok sk ok sk ko kb ok ok ok ok ok

Hello Everyone

The Web Page of BC-V is now posted for the month of May,
as well as our

Newsletter drop by http://gwrra.bcv.8m.com/ and have a look.

Ride Safe

Grizzly

GWRRA

105668

‘Webmaster =
http://gwrra.bcv.8m.com/

TRIVIAN

How are a Texas tornado and a Tennessee divorce the same?
Somebody's gonna lose a trailer.

How do you catch a unique rabbit?
Unique up on it.

How do you catch a tame rabbit
Tame way, unique up on it?

How do crazy people go through the forest?
They take the psycho path.

How do you get holy water?
You boil the hell out of it.

What do fish say when they hit a concrete wall?
Dam!

What do Eskimos get from sitting on the ice too long
Polaroid's

What do you call a boomerang that doesn't work?
A stick.

What do you call cheese that isn't yours?
Nacho cheese.

What do you call Santa's helpers?
Subordinate clauses.

What do you call four bullfighters in quicksand?
Quattro sinko.

What do you get from a pampered cow?
Spoiled milk.

What do you get when you cross a snowman with a vampire?
Frostbite. ~

What lies at the bottom of the ocean and twitches?
A nervous wreck.

Where do you find a dog with no legs?
Right where you left him.

Why do gorillas have big nostrils?
Because they have big fingers.

Why don't blind people like to sky dive?
Because it scares the heck out of the dog.

What kind of coffee was served on the Titanic?
Sanka

What is the difference between a Harley and a Hoover?
The location of the dirt bag.




This looks like it could work!!

Hey, at last someone has a creative idea that just could work. I

‘' have taken to watching CNN lately just to get an idea of what the

-

news is saying or not saying and trying to read between the lines.
What is being planted in the consumer's mind ever so gently and
about twice a week is that we are going to have higher gas prices
this summer. I don't know about you but it has left me with a
feeling of powerlessness and the oil companies know it. I have
copied the following from an email that was sent to me and it
sounds like something that just might work. If it appeals to you,
please send it on.

THE FOLLOWING WAS SENT BY AN ECONOMIST
WITHIN THE FUEL INDUSTRY. ANOTHER ECONOM-
ICS PROFESSOR AT CAL REITERATED THE SAME
LAST WEEK. I THINK IT IS WORTH TRYING.

I got this from a reliable source & the website listed is legit. We
heard today from a man who is very savvy about the economy,
namely, Clark Howard, and he says that the gas prices are going
to start going up again and will be high this summer-$2.00
($1.00/litre) and up. We need to do whatever we can, and do it
NOw!!!!

Gasoline Prices
This makes more sense than the don't buy gas on a certain day
routine that was going around last year re: Gasoline Prices.

P Whoever started this has a good point. By now, you're probably
thinking gasoline priced at about $1.49 ($.70/litre) is cheap. Me
too, as it is now $1.58 (8$.73/litre) for regular unleaded!

Now that the oil companies and the OPEC nations have condi-
tioned us to think that the cost of a gallon of gas is CHEAP at
less than $1.50, (IN CANADA $.70 PER LITRE) we need to try
an aggressive response. With the price of gasoline going up more
each day, we consumers need to take ACTION! The only way we
are going to see the price of gas come down is if we don't buy it.
But, (as the gas companies know full well, and are counting on),
that's not really a practical option since we all have come

to rely on our cars. But we CAN have an impact on gas prices if
we all act together.

Here's the idea: For the rest of this year, don't purchase gasoline
from the two biggest companies (which now are one) ,namely
EXXON and MOBIL (IN CANADA - ESSO AND SHELL -
WHICH INCLUDES SAVE-ON GAS). You seg, if they are not
selling, they should be inclined, (i.e., "forced"), to reduce their
prices. And, because of their size, and hence market share, if they
reduce their prices the other companies will too. (They would
HAVE no choice!). Isn't that a "juicy" prospect? But to have an
impact, we need to reach literally millions of users. But it's do-
able!

I am sending this note to 42 people. If each of you send it to at
least 10 more ...and those 10 send it to at least 10 more and so
on, by the time the message reaches the sixth iteration, we will
have reached over one million consumers. Acting together we
can make a difference. If this makes sense to you, please pass

this message on, or one you compose, to at least 10 more E-mail
addresses. (Ifyou don’t have e-mail, tell all your friends)

PLEASE HOLD OUT UNTIL THEY LOWER THEIR
PRICES TO BELOW $1.28 - $1.29 (8.40 TO $.50 PER LI-
TRE) AND KEEP THEM DOWN. THIS CAN REALLY
WORK!
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Do what makes your heart sing,

£

Ralph & Joan Young

Chapter Directors

GWRRA BC-K

web site http://www.ogopogo.com/bck/




ERC REPORTS

TO THE MEMBERS OF BCA AND BCD:

I would like to thank you for inviting me over to conduct the
Experienced Rider Courses on the weekend of April 21 and
22.

I was very impressed by the attitude, effort and skills of all of
the riders and co-riders in each of the courses. That is par-
ticularly true for everyone who participated in the course on
Sunday, April 22, who endured less than ideal weather condi-
tions throughout the entire day!

It is always a challenge to make a contribution to the improve-
ment of riding skills - mental or physical - of people who are
already accomplished riders. With the high level of riding
abilities exhibited by the participants of the two courses, it was
most definitely a challenge that weekend.

I would especially like to thank Ian McAlpine, Karl Kuluski,
Glenn Williams and Alec Dutt for contributing their time, ef-
fort, experience and knowledge to the ERC's. Their efforts
made the ERC's much easier for me, much more beneficial for
each of the participants, and much more fun for all of us! In
addition to their efforts during the ERC's, these gentlemen did
a lot of behind the scenes work that should be recognized and
applauded. They arranged a facility for the classroom sessions
(complete with coffee and treats), they arranged for a very
good riding range, and they endured an almost endless ex-
change of e-mail messages with me! You are very fortunate to
have these gentlemen as members of your chapters. I certainly
feel very fortunate to have them as my colleagues in the rider
education effort.

On a personal note, I would particularly like to thank Laurie
and Alec Dutt for inviting me into their home to give me a
place to stay on Saturday night, and for all of their hospitality
while I was there. They were wonderful hosts! Thank
you again!

Stirling M. Bates

Ride safely, every moment (and watch out for airborne pick up
truck canopies!) | PS: When I left home on Saturday morning
I wasn't sure what I was going to write about in the BCV May
newsletter. Afier the exciting episode with the flying/
exploding/bouncing/skidding truck canopy, I now have a topic
to write about!
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Always look for the bright side....
Saturday, April 21st 2001: beautiful spring day.
Sunday, April 22nd 2001: rained all day!

Guess which day yours truly went on the ERC course...right!

The day started with me creeping out of the house, minus
breakfast, so as to not wake my "sleeping. beauty" ...I even
pushed the bike two blocks before starting it.....right! I arrived
at Wendy’s on Annacis Island to find that sleeping beauty"

had lied to me - they don't do breakfast!"

I joined the other diehards in a cup of coffee and bagel and
then we left for the local firehall. Stirling Bates went over the
answers to the written quiz which lead to some discussion over
some of the questions - some questions/answers couldn't be
resolved and were left to each individuals interpretation!

We then went out to the parking lot where yours truly donned
his rain suit and did his rain dance - sure enough it started to
rain! (sorry guys!) Being eternal optimists we grinned and
assured ourselves that it wouldn't last long - wrong! And so
we started to do our figure eights, u-turns, circles and slaloms
(spelling?). We were just getting good when it was time to go
for lunch!

Being real soldiers, we returned (in the rain) to do the second
half. Rousing the instructors from the tent we did a few more
runs through the obstacle courses and then it was time for the
high speed stops and avoidance runs - this is where it got to be
really interesting! You see my old 1100 doesn't have linked
brakes and, as I discovered, if one applies a little too much
rear brake the rear end gets a little "twitchy"! After Stirling
accepted the fact that I could control these "twitches" he
calmed down and stayed put......

Then it was time for the co-riders to come out of the dry and
Join their" significant others", I must admit that they all did so
cheerfully....well done (I wondered if SB has risen yet!).

At the end of the day we all agreed that we had the better of ' °

the two days -you see it's one thing to ride around a nice dry
parking lot on a sunny day but it does rain out here (no kid-
ding!) and that changes conditions dramatically! So next year
we change places and you "other lot" get to do it in the rain
and we get the sunny day!

Special thanks to Stirling Bates, Jan McAlpine, Alex Dutt,
Karl Kuluski and anyone else who had anything to do with
organizing this valuable event -especially Chapter A for spon-
soring it! Ivan.
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DON’T FORGET!!

June 3rd
BC-A Bob Davies Memorial Fun Run

June 8/9/10 _
BC-A Annual Campout (and Raindance)

June 24
BC-A June Meeting




Subject: 1000 marbles

Hope you enjoy this. It was sent to me by a good friend who

st have remembered that I am now 55! :
The older I get, the more I enjoy Saturday mornings. Perhaps it's
the quiet solitude that comes with being the first to rise, or maybe
it's the unbounded joy of not having to be at work. Either way,
the first few hours of a Saturday morning are most enjoyable.

A few weeks ago, I was shuffling toward the basement shack
with a steaming cup of coffee in one hand and the morning paper
in the other. What began as a typical Saturday morning, turned
into one of those lessons that life seems to hand you from time to
time.

Let me tell you about it.

I turned the dial up into the phone portion of the band on my
ham radio in order to listen to a Saturday morning swap net.
Along the way, I came across an older sounding chap, with a
tremendous signal and a golden voice. You know the kind; he
sounded like he should be in the broadcasting business. He was
telling whomever he was talking with something about "a thou-
sand marbles." I was intrigued and stopped to listen to what he
had to say.

"Well, Tom, it sure sounds like you're busy with your job. I'm
sure they pay you well but it's a shame you have to be away from

yme and your family so much. Hard to believe a young fellow
should have to work sixty or seventy hours a week to make ends
meet." "Too bad you missed your daughter's dance recital. He
continued, "Let me tell you something Tom, something that has
helped me keep a good perspective on my own priorities."

That's when he began to explain his Pphilosophy of the "thousand
marbles.”

"You see, I sat down one day and did a little arithmetic. The
average person lives about seventy-five years. I know, some live
more and some live less, but on average, folks live about seventy-
five years. Now then, I multiplied 75 times 52 and I came up
with 3900, which is the number of Saturdays that the average
person has in their entire lifetime "

"No, stick with me, Tom, I'm getting to the important part." "It
took me until I was fifty-five years old to think about all this in
any detail", he went on, "and by that time I had lived through
over twenty-eight hundred Saturdays. I got to thinking that if I
lived to be seventy-five, I only had about a thousand of them left
to enjoy." "So I went to a toy store and bought every single mar-
ble they had. I ended up having to visit three toy stores to round
up 1000 marbles. I took them home and put them inside of a
large, clear plastic container right here in the sack next to my
ar. Every Saturday since then, I have taken one marble out
~wrd thrown it away." “I found that by watching the marbles
diminish, I focus more on the really important things in life."

"There is nothing like watching your time here on this earth run
out to help get your priorities straight." "Now let me tell you one

last thing before I sign-off with you and take my lovely wife out
for breakfast. This morning, I took the very last marble out of the
container. I figure that if I make it until next Saturday then I
have been given a little extra time. And the one thing we can all
use is a little more time." z

"It was nice to meet you Tom, I hope you spend more time with
your family, and I hope to meet you again here on the band. This
is 75 year old man, K9INZQ, clear and going QRT, good morn-
ing! L

A friend sent this to me, so I to you, my friend:
“If you live to be a hundred,
I want to live to be a hundred
minus one day, so I never have

to live without you." -Winnie the Pooh

Gord.

***********************************************k****

MORE TRIVIA!!

If a statue in the park of a person on a horse has both front
legs up in the air, the person died in battle.

If the horse has one front leg in the air, the person died as a
result of would received in battle.

If the horse has all four legs on the ground, the person died
of natural consequences.

Only two people signed the Declaration of Independence on
July 4th, John Hancock and Charles Thomson. Most of the
rest signed on August 2, but the last signature wasn’t added
until 5 years later. -

“Iam.” is the shortest complete sentence in the English lan-
guage.

The term “the whole 9 yards”
came from W.W.II fighter pi-
lots in the South Pacific.
When arming their airplanes
on the ground, the .50 caliber
machine gun ammo belts
measured exactly 27 feet, be-
fore being loaded into the fuse-

lage.
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CHAPTER COMMITTEE

Chap.Director  Barry & Margaret Irvine 597-8547
Asst.Chap.Dir. Heather/Rick Mclvor 273-7282
Chap.Educator Ian McAlpine 990-4919
Treasurer Brian Davis 943-5337
N/L Editor Meryl Davies 936-3358
Ride Coord.

Membership Rick/Heather Mclvor 273-7282
Phone Tree John Plant 522-09
Tech.Cons. Ron & Gloria Maki 946-2247
Stores Brad Davis 943-5337
Minutes Chris Maki 533-8452
BCCOM Liaison Ron & Faye Seligman 271-0739
P.R. Barry & Margaret Irvine 597-8547
Historians/ Rick Mclvor and

Web Page Heather Mclvor 273-7282
Minstrel Ivan Armstrong 273-1004

District Directors

Kirk & Kathy Elliott
kelliott@mail.ocis.net

250-374-2583

Asst.District Directors & District Educators

Robin & Cheryl Jackson 250-962-5682
goldwing@netbristro.com

Reg.J Op.Dir. Jim & Doris Carey 1-250-765-3478
Reg.J Trainers Larry/Robyn Merchison 1-604-951-9202

www.surrey.quik.com/merchisn

Phoenix 1-800-843-9460

“A”-CTIVITY CO-ORDINATORS

5

Sign-in Table = Margaret Irvine 597-8547
Newsletter Meryl Davies 936-3358
_ Rider Educ.

Courses Ian McAlpine 990-4919

Mall Show Barry/Margaret Irvine ~ 597-8547

Senior’s Ride

Fun Run R.Mclvor & Others 984-7776

Camp-out Pat Pearce 530-5133

Longest Day

Backyard BBQ Barry/Margaret Irvine  597-8547

Mt.Baker Ride “ = o =

Prog. Dinner  Fun & Games Committee

Xmas Dinner  Committee

Phone Tree John Plant 522-0951
Margaret Irvine 597-8547
Pat Armstrong 273-1004
Heinz Blisse 937-3123
Herb Broerken 574-7021
Paul Wing

If you can lend a hand, please contact
Barry Irvine or anyone on the Chapter
Committee.

IF]




e SLFPER HOLIDAYS o

Renw « Las Wogas = Laughlin

Califomia - Itah « Arlzona
MashvillefBranson » Mew Oreans « Cgac & Crulses :

(604}: 270-6288
B.C Tolt Free 1-BD0-667-2778

B.C. CHAPTER MEETINGS.

4th Sunday

CB#33

3rd Sunday

CB#33

3rd Monday

CB#33

1st Wednesday

CB#33

1st Tuesday

CB#33

2nd Wednesday

CB#33

Every Saturday

CB#33

BC-A Vancouver

Barry & Margaret Irvine  604- 597-8547
ABC Restaurant @ 9:15am

2350 Boundary at Lougheed Hwy.

BC-B Campbell River/Courtney
Ernie & Halina Lambert 250-923-4871
Popsies Log Grill @ 9:00am

1120 Ironwood St.

Every Tuesday @ Tim Hortons

Coffee @ 7:00pm.

BC-C Chilliwack/Fraser Valley

Bruce & Joan Dunmall 604-703-0498
Cross Roads Family Restaurant @ 6:30pm
1821 Sumas Way, Abbotsford. 852-1614
www.geocities.com/chapter c.

BC-D Surrey

Wayne & Louise Manuel 604 584-1452
Ricky’s @ 7pm. 152nd St./Fraser Hwy.
IHOP -19700 Hwy. 10 Bypass, Langley
Friday 7pm.

BC-G Kamloops

Ron & Penny Marshall 250-573-4037
Brass Kettle @ 7:00pm.1485 West T.C.H.
Coffee: West Rock Bakery, Thurs. 7:00

BC-H Dawson Creek

Ken & Marion Guay 250-782-2959
Hart of the North Café @ 7:30
Apr.-Oct. Coffee & Ride Wed. 7:30

BC-K Kelowna

Ralph & Joan Young, 250-766-1390
The Specialty Bakery, 833 Finns Rd..
Kelowna. Every Saturday Breakfast
(8:00am Summer, 9:00am Winter)
Www.ogopogo.com/bck

—Zud Monday

BC-P Prince George :
Henri & June Plouffe 250-964-3867
Fortune Palace @ 6:00pm Peden Hill.
www.members.pgonline.com/~haggis

CB#33

2nd Sunday BC-V Victoria

Garry & Monique Shrive 250-380-4624
DG's Rest. @ 9:00am

617 Gorge Road East.

garryshrive@home.com
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CB#33

Please Plan On Joining Us:

The Fourth Sunday of each Month

ABC RESTAURANT
2350 Boundary
(Boundary Rd. at Lougheed Highway)

Breakfast at 8:00am.
Meeting at 9:15am.

Enjoy breakfast with new and old friends, or come
Jfor a cup of coffee before the meeting.
See you there!

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES

Deadline for articles to go in the newsletter
is one week prior to the monthly meeting.
Meryl Davies,

2231 Haversley Avenue, Coquitlam, B.C.
V3J 1W3
(604) 936-3358
Or E-mailed to:

Meryl Davies@telus.net




LARGEST SELECTION OF USED GOLD WINGS IN
BRITISH COLUMBIA

Phone: (604) 736-4547

1502 W. 3rd. Ave Fax: (604) 732-4263
Vancouver BC V6] 137 Toll Free: 1-800-663-7468

Special Discounts to GWRRA Members

Parts A Division of the Carter Auto Group Accessories

-



